

MINUTES of CLOK COMMITTEE – Monday 9th March, 2015

held in upstairs meeting room at Guisborough Sports Centre, Laurence Jackson School.

PRESENT – Peter Archer (Chair) Duncan Archer, David Aspin, Joe Trigg, Wendy and Paul Taylor, Chris Wright, Joan Selby.

1. **APOLOGIES** – Ann Cranke, Paul Thornton

2. **MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING** were approved.

3. **MATTERS ARISING** from the February minutes.

3³¹.5 ODP LEAD – Joan, Joe & Peter have had an initial meeting.

On going

3.3.3.3.8.2 NEOA SI Equipment – This will now be discussed at the NEOA meeting to take place very soon.

3.3.3.3.8.3 CLOK LEAGUE – **Ann is working on the CLOK league results and will be published in the March Tchimes.**

3.3.3.6 GRADE B CONTROLLERS COURSE will go ahead – Rob McKenna and Julian Warren would like to be involved with this. **Paul will report back when he has made progress.**

3.7.3 MAPPING – Nearly all the mapping that Mike Hardy arranges through the ODP is paid by third parties. **Duncan is checking with Mike about CLOK copyright, just to clarify.**

3.8.1 Darlington Town Centre - MOVE MORE MONTHLY EVENTS — Dates are 18th April and provisionally 12th September. People interested in getting involved are Stephen Hopper and Joan Selby, Peter and Marion Archer (SI using the old boxes) and Mike Hardy is co-ordinating. **Peter is arrange a meeting of all those interested.**

5. JOE WRIGHT TROPHY – Congratulations to Maureen Webb who won the Joe Wright Trophy. Peter has photos and story in Tchimes.

7. TREASURER'S REPORT – The Sprint Vests information will be on the website soon – Duncan has given Alastair the information - Joan is selling them.

10.1 JUNIOR TRAINING – Peter has replied to Vicky Tucker regarding the cancellation of the junior training sessions at Guisborough on Monday evenings.

4. **TREASURER'S REPORT** - Nil

5. **EVENTS**

5.1 TRAINING – Birk Brow – Coaches - Paul Taylor and Neil Hunter
Good attendance – 25 seniors and 10 juniors.

5.2 8th March 2015 – HUTTON MULGRAVE – ACORN – Level B
138 pre-entries and 155 competed on the day. Winning times were about right. Well organised, very good event.

5.3 Saturday 14th March - TRAINING – Live Moor Plantation – Coach – Rob Bailey
Saturday 11th April - TRAINING – Skelder – Coach Duncan Archer

5.4 Saturday 28th March - BANKFOOT – Level D (Saturday so no clash with HALO "B" event in Malton)
David Aspin reports that there was an objection to us parking on the forest road, but that is resolved. There will be publicity in Tchimes about the event and Peter will add a special note asking for volunteer helpers to contact David personally.

5.5 17th May – SNEATON (Parsley Beck) – Level C
Moving ahead – No issues.

5.6 28th June – PRESTON PARK + EAGLESCLIFFE – Level C
The urban part of the map is not drawn to the proper urban/sprint map specification (ISSOM) which will be required for this event as it is part of the YHOA League. **Ann to check with Phill.**

5.7 6th September – SOUTH GARE – Level C
Paul will be able to continue mapping in about three weeks time.

5.8 4th October – BOLTBY – Day 2 October Odyssey – Level B
Joan will check with Trevor Bailey, who looks after the sporting interests of the Estate, to see if we can extend into Dale Town Common.

- 5.9 SUMMER SERIES –
Maureen and Joe now have a list of dates and venues from end of April to end of July and have planners for each event. Paul is arranging Purple Pen training for Maureen in the next 2/3 weeks.
- 5.10 13th December – COD BECK + SCARTHWOOD MOOR + WHORLTON MOOR – Level C
Duncan will investigate the area for this event nearer the time.
- 6. ANY OTHER BUSINESS**
- 6.1 CLOK VACANCIES – Chairman, Secretary and Officials Finder – Both Peter and Joan have written notes of the duties of chairman and secretary. These will be published in the May edition of Tchimes.
- 6.2 The next committee meeting on 13th April will be a Mapping Committee Meeting and is booked for 7.30 pm to 9.30 pm in Sunnyfield House (Guisborough Town Council Offices) 36, Westgate, Guisborough. TS14 6BA. Decisions to be made:-
- List of level C, Sunday events for 2016
 - Type of events
 - Venue for Acorn 2017
- 6.3 ACORN TROPHIES – **Joan will check with Ann to confirm the winners of the ACORN trophies.**
- 6.4 Peter recently attended a “chairman’s” meeting between NN (Nigel Wright), NATO (Adrian Barnes) and CLOK (Peter) as well as NEOA treasurer (Peter Firth). Adrian has recently become NATO chairman and was interested to know the function of NEOA. **Joan will circulate Peter’s brief notes around CLOK committee.**
As a result of this meeting it was agreed that a NEOA meeting is needed and Peter Firth has circulated a notice for this.
- 6.5 PARKING COMPLAINT at COATE MOOR event – Alastair had submitted a good written report to both BO and the police and had talked to the police on the telephone and everything was sorted satisfactorily.
- 6.6 Peter reports that Tchimes will be published later this week. Anything else to go in should be sent to him quickly.
- 6.7 BO AGM will take place on Friday 3rd April at Lancaster University.

Next meeting will be a Mapping Committee Meeting on Monday 13th April, 2015 in Guisborough Town Council Offices (see item 6.2 above)

JMS – 11.3.2015.